Dear Students,
We hope this email finds you well amid the busy beginning of September classes. 

The UBC Journal of Historical Studies is recruiting editors and calling for submissions for the 2024-2025 academic year! As the History Department’s student-run publication, we produce an annual journal that showcases the finest historical research from undergraduates, contributing to a thriving and more inclusive academic community at UBC. 


FOR AUTHORS: 
If you have a paper demonstrating your argumentative ability or a novel historical angle, submit it for consideration! Papers do not have to be written for the history department; any paper that involves history is welcome! 
We accept papers which are no more than 30 pages in length (excluding bibliography), written in 12-point font, double-spaced in Word (.doc) format, and following Chicago-Style citations (ideally 17th Edition). 
The paper cannot have been previously published nor been submitted for consideration to another journal and should have received a minimum grade of 85%. 
Please include a title page specifying the title, the author, course information and the percentage grade you’ve received on the essay. 
We also welcome independent research.
If you wish to submit a paper, please fill up the following Google Form: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdS3LKTxnfHDpoUQaY100aQZ-A6W5pxFYHza_z8LesrJUCc0g/viewform?usp=sf_link
 
The submission deadline is 11:59 PM, 5 October 2024. We expect to notify you of the outcomes in late November. Selected papers will undergo two rounds of editing, one by peers and one by faculty members, resulting in a polished final paper that will be published in print and archived on our website. Please note that authors will be required to work on the edits proposed by our team of editors in between peer-review rounds. 


FOR PROSPECTIVE EDITORS: 
Our editors contribute to selecting articles for publication, engage in the peer-review process, and work closely with authors and co-editors throughout the publishing process. This is an opportunity for students to gain experience in academic editing by playing an active role in advancing and sharing cutting-edge historical research.

If you wish to join the JHS editorial board, please submit your résumé and one writing sample (preferably in the history discipline) as a PDF. In the Google Form, please reply to the relevant section with a short statement (around 100 - 200 words) explaining why you are interested in this task and qualified to work with us. The application deadline is 11:59 PM, 20 September 2024. We expect to notify you of the result by October 5th, 2024, and invite you to a collaborative training session in early October to prepare you for the forthcoming duties. 
Google form:  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf0SapLb3wQkLyWBoO_TkC8uVkN4Fjjckri6bQI8NAv0lZrfA/viewform?usp=sf_link

Please note that you may not make submissions if you’re on the editorial team. 

 
If you have questions regarding submissions or editor applications, please contact our Editors-in-Chief at hist.jhs@ubc.ca. We are thrilled to see you or read your work! 

Yours Truly,
Jaden McCabe and Laura Silveira, JHS Editors-in-Chief
https://www.ubcjhs.com/
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